Satin Leaf Minutes for October 2", 2024
The meeting was called to order by Vice President Alice Lyons at 10am.

Present were: Ali Hooker, Alice Lyons, Susan Licari, MaryJane DuCoin, Lina Novak, Nancy Hess,
Bonnie Stoeppelman, Karen Bonney, Cindy landoli, Marge Brutvan, Diane Kimes and Charlene
Cook.

A quorum was reached.

The minutes from the previous meeting were approved, first by Cindy landoli and seconded by
Karen Bonney.

Committee reports:

Ali Hooker reported that fall clean-up was completed at the Satin Leaf Garden. She also
introduced prospective member Sue Dudzic as a guest.

Susan Licari reported on a successful Coastal Clean-up. She also gave the Treasurers report, with
$2413.43 as the present balance.

Diane Kimes reported on the Butterfly Garden, with plans to add more native plants.

Cindy landoli reported that the official decoration of the Sewalls Point Town Hall will be Monday,
December 2™.

Charlene Cook announced that clean-up at Possum Long will be announced shortly.

Karen Bonney encouraged members to send more snapshots/event info/interesting gardening ideas
to her so that she cn post on Facebook.

Susan Licari discussed Satin Leaf and what needed to be done for the December meeting of the
Garden Club. The workshop on December 7* will be at Susan Licaris house at noon, and will be the
preparation of the centerpieces for the head tables and for the Circle tables.

Thank you to MaryJane DuCoin for hosting the first meeting of the 24/25 calendar year.
Alice Lyons adjourned the meeting at 10:37 am.

Respectively submitted, Charlene Cook, Secretary



